## Ewshot Riding Club Annual General Meeting October 2009

The Chairman welcomed everyone for coming.

Starting with events carried out over the past year:

Christmas Gymkhana - great success, we had quite a few entries for the games along with plenty of food and mulled wine.

We even had Santa visit us so lots of presents given out all round.

Show jumping Competitions firstly in March with lots of entries so a great success, and

then again in May, so many we had to limit entries.

Clear Round, these we managed to do all through the year except August and September and were well attended as usual.

Easter Egg Hunt with classes for Fancy Dress, Best Decorated Riding hat and also best Decorated egg, prizes of Easter Eggs and chocolate.

Dressage early in year was very popular, the next competition numbers were very low and then the last one we had to postpone due to lack of numbers.

Back in summer after one of our Clear Rounds Denise Underwood and family carried out some clearing of the XC course - we would like to thank them very much for their hard work.

Website due to be up and running as have opened an account with BT so as to start a fresh.

BRC have sent a copy of a Constitution for us to either copy of use, and they would like us as a club to have a updated version.

Annette Bell stated we have our own Constitution which consists of specific Rules, covering as to why ERC was set up in first place.

She is going to forward me a copy so I can pass onto BRC.

Cups were then given out and results were:-

Senior Show jumping - Aileen Dooley Junior Show jumping - Jodie Douglas Jones Senior Dressage - Aileen Dooley Junior Dressage - Laura Watkin

Congratulations to them all

Treasurers Report - Monies were seen to be healthy and all in order.

Committee: No committee members were standing down.

## So re-elected were:

Chairman: Suzanne McSharry seconded by Anne Wise Secretary: Aileen Dooley seconded by Tony Noyes

Co-ordinator: Anne Watkin

Members Secretary: Linda Boman seconded by Gill Thomas Treasurer: Karen Wellington seconded by Annette Bell

Committee: Tom Dooley

## Junior Committee

Laura Watkin Eleanor Boman Tia Jackson

## AOB

Annette Bell has the Club strimmer and is going to pass it onto Linda to store in her garage.

Anne Wise stated Wellington Riding indoor school in available to hire - so something to think about for the future.

ERC 2009